
CITIZENS OF THE SOUTH ROCKFISH VALLEY
190 ROCKFISH LANE-ROOM 11 ■ AFTON, VIRGINIA 22920 ■ 434.326.0851 ■ CITIZENSOFSOUTHROCKFISH@GMAIL.COM

September 26, 2016

Ms. Kimberly Bose
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission
888 First Street NE
Washington, DC 20426
Docket: CP15-554-001

RE: Opposition to Atlantic Coast Pipeline and the Spruce Creek Route Variance

Dear Ms. Bose,

Citizens of the South Rockfish Valley is a group of residents and business owners in the western
part of Nelson County, Virginia. Our community is situated in a beautiful valley along
approximately five miles of the Atlantic Coast Pipeline (roughly MP160 - MP164).

We are comprised of hundreds of households and businesses in a roughly 25+ square mile area
that includes both the current route of the pipeline and the recently proposed Spruce Creek
variant We are writing to formally register our community's opposition to both the proposed
route and the Spruce Creek variant route.

Notably, our community overlaps with the newly designated (and Governor McAuliffe
appointed) South Rockfish Valley Rural Historic District (and its 100+ historic properties). In an
August 30, 2016 letter from the Commonwealth of Virginia's Department of Historic Resources,
State Historic Preservation Officer Julie Langan notes "[this historic district] is deemed a Virginia
Treasure, an initiative of the McAuliffe Administration that preserves, protects and highlights
Virginia's most important ecological, cultural, scenic, and recreational assets as well as its
special lands." On this statement, we couldn't agree more - the South Rockfish Valley is one of
the most special places in the Eastern United States, and the importance of the ecological,
cultural, scenic and recreational assets cannot be overstated. The Rockfish Valley is no place for
a 42" natural gas pipeline, yet both the Spruce Creek variant, and the original pipeline route run
directly through this historic district. A Virginia Treasure and area of this national importance is
simply not compatible with a high pressure, dangerous and unsightly pipeline.

The area affected by the ACP is largely composed of wildlife-rich wetlands, rural farmlands,
historic farmsteads, lush grasslands and pristine waterways which all fall within the Chesapeake
Bay watershed. This area is also home to an abundance of diverse families and entrepreneurial
businesses that we hope to protect from the construction and destructive presence of the
































